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Date:   March 20, 2025 

 

To:   Senator, Nicole Grohoski, Chair 

Representative, Kristen Cloutier, Chair 

Members of the Joint Standing Committee on Taxation 

  

From: Judith Camuso, Commissioner of Inland Fisheries & Wildlife 

 

Subject: Letter in lieu of testimony regarding L.D. 223 “An Act to Amend the Mining Excise Tax Laws” 

 

Dear Committee Members, 

 

The Department of Inland Fisheries and Wildlife is providing this letter on behalf of the Department, in support of 

L.D. 223. The mission of the Maine Department of Inland Fisheries and Wildlife (IFW) is to preserve, protect, 

and enhance the inland fisheries and wildlife resources of the state as well as to enable and promote the safe 

enjoyment of Maine's outdoors. IFW has an active land acquisition program focused on expanding the state’s 

network of wildlife management areas and water access sites. Additionally, our program works closely with 

partners to support their conservation projects where those projects are consistent with Department mission and 

priorities.    

 

Land for Maine’s Future has long been the primary state funding source for land conservation in Maine. Grant 

funds have been used to protect unique ecological areas, well known recreation sites, and important working 

forests, farms and waterfronts. The program has helped to conserve well-loved places including Mt. Agamenticus, 

Mt Kineo, and the Camden Hills. The program has also conserved nearly 10,000 acres of farmland, large areas of 

working forest, and 30 working waterfront sites, and it has contributed to the protection of essential points of 

access to the water at Seboomook Lake, Attean Pond and Higgins Beach among others. Land for Maine’s Future 

has been especially important for supporting Maine’s recreational enthusiasts. Unlike many conservation grant 

programs, LMF specifically requires that conservation and recreation projects are open to the public for hunting, 

fishing, and trapping, among other outdoor activities.  

 

Throughout its history, LMF has been highly successful at leveraging additional funding for conservation. The 

program requires 1:1 match, meaning for each $1 of LMF money awarded, at least $1 must be raised from other 

sources by grant applicants. However, according to LMF’s 2023 Government Evaluation Act Report, between 

2015 and 2023 the effective proportion of LMF dollars to match has been greater than 1:2.   

 

In 2020, the State of Maine’s climate action plan entitled Maine Won’t Wait identified climate action goals. 

Among the actions identified is the conservation of 30% of Maine by 2030. Key to making progress on this action 

is identifying priorities, engaging with willing landowners, and securing federal, state and private funding. To 

date LMF has benefitted from occasional state bonds and budget appropriations, but it has never had a dedicated 

source of funds. As a result, the program has not been able to distribute grant dollars for conservation on a regular 

schedule, making it difficult for the conservation community to ready projects in a timely manner. Securing a 

dedicated source of funds for the program has been a long-identified need and this bill is timely given Maine’s 

current conservation goals. At the Committee’s request we are happy to have staff attend the work session to 

answer any questions related to our Department. 


